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Respect, Responsibility, Integrity 

Dates to Remember   
 

March 
Mon 9th  PUBLIC HOLIDAY – Labour Day 

Thu 12th  Cupcake Fundraiser for Yr 6 Graduation funds 

Thu 19th  Senior Athletics (Yr 3-6) 
Tue 24th  School Council 

Fri 27th  Last Day of Term – early 2:30pm dismissal 

 

April 
Mon 13th   PUBLIC HOLIDAY – Easter Monday 

Tue 14th   First day of Term 2  

Wed 15th  STOMP The Beat session. All years. 
Thu 16th   World Autism Day 

Wed 22nd   SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Wed 22nd  STOMP The Beat session. All years. 
Fri 24th  ANZAC special assembly 

Mon 27th  CURRICULUM DAY – No Students 

Tue 28th    School Council  

 

 

Bell Times 

8:55am Warning Bell 

9:00am Learning Begins 

11-11:45am First Break 

11:45-12pm Lunch eating time 

2-2:30pm Second Break 

3:30 Dismissal  

Please come along to 

our assemblies each 

Friday 9.05am  
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  From the Principal… 

 

Thought for the week:  ‘the beginning is the most important part of the work’ - Plato 

 
What a great start to our term with so many positive events and activities already; leadership day for our year 5/6 

students, School Council nominations, year 3 -6 students applying for monitor and team roles, swimming carnival, 

practicing for our upcoming athletics day, get to know you interviews, prep picnic and home visits. For me, it was the 

arrival of my new grandson. 

 

I would like to thank and farewell from School Council Pauleen Gould, Mike Rosenfield and Linda McBride who 

have been an invaluable support over many years.  A warm welcome to our newly elected School Councilors; Nicole 

Murphy, Emma Taylor and Karen Robinson. Our re-elected School Council members are; Becks Wapshott, Elke 

Evans, Angel Brunette and Michelle Rayner.   A further thank you to our continuing members; Ange Ellis, Jo 

Cheong, Alesha Sangster, Jennie Simpson, Joanne rouse and Stacey Polkington.   

As part of our process and meetings, we approved our Annual implementation Plan -A.I.P. on Tuesday night. This 

document will be uploaded to the website by the end of next week.  We are also in a year of review - referred to as 

our Strategic Review.   

Over the last four years our Vision has been to work with our community to provide innovative learning that 

encourages excellence, strengthens self-belief, supports deep creative thinking, recognizes diversity, develops 

compassion, respects the environment and gives all students the choices to fully participate in a sustainable global 

future. This includes our Values of Respect, Integrity and Responsibility: 

 Respect for one another’s achievements, views, dignity, privacy and property, accepting that everyone is 

different and having their own special and unique qualities  

 Responsibility through creating an awareness of being answerable, or accountable for one’s own actions 

 Integrity of the individual in striving for realistic goals, open and honest communication and trust worthy 

behaviours 

 

We will complete the review process over the next three terms and where we will develop our direction of the school 

for the next four years. The purpose of our review will be to benefit our students and contribute to the wellbeing of 

our school community through positive interaction and support.   

 
We may ask you to assist us in many ways, some of the areas we may ask for your input, but not limited to, 

reviewing how we are: 

 establishing valuable links between teachers and parents 

 communicating information via school newsletters, handbooks and calendars 

 organising events for new students and parents at the school 

 channeling your views to school leadership and school council about school policies, 

 surveys, parent and student forums providing feedback on our successes and areas in need of improvement.   

 

Staff will also be reviewing the curriculum, processes and policies, looking at our successes and areas for 

improvement.   

 
We are partners in the children’s education and we hope that our review will help forge firmer links with the school 

and our community 

 

Our Annual Report to the community will be held on the 19th June before the scheduled School Council meeting.  At 

this meeting we will present the information that has been placed on the website. Parents are welcome to attend this 

meeting. 

 

Have a great weekend with your loved ones. 

 

Deb 

herrmann.debra.a@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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ACCIDENT INSURANCE 
The Department of Education and Early Childhood Development does not provide personal accident 
insurance for students. Parents are generally responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for 
injured students, including any transport costs.  Ambulance cover could be one consideration as the 
school will not hesitate to call an ambulance if we are concerned for a child’s wellbeing. 

The Department of Education and Early Childhood Development states that reasonable low cost 
accident insurance policies are available from the commercial insurance sector. For those parents who 
seek personal cover, details of an insurer who offers individual accident insurance for $29 for the year 
is: 

EBM INSURANCE BROKERS and the link is https://www.ebminsurance.com.au/personal-
cover/student-cover.php 

 

 
 
 

 

The intersection of Camms Road and The Patch Road 

 

 

PERSONAL GOODS BROUGHT TO SCHOOL AT OWNER’S RISK 
The Department of Education and Early Childhood Development does not hold insurance for personal 
property brought to schools. Principals are requested to remind students and parents/guardians of 
this at the beginning of each academic year and to discourage parents/students from bringing any 
unnecessary or particularly valuable items to school. Please, try and avoid bringing these items as it 
can be most upsetting for all concerned when items do go missing. 

If a student needs to bring a mobile phone to school, students are to leave mobile phones either 
with their class teachers or at the office, prior to classes commencing and collect them at the end of 
the day. 
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  Special Monitor Assembly 

How wonderful it was to observe our senior students receive their certificates and badges for taking on 
roles of responsibility in our school. Newly elected Yarra Ranges Council Mayor Richard Higgins, joined 
us to congratulate and acknowledge our students for their readiness to develop their leadership skills 
and share their passions and interests with the broader community. 
All positions required students to write a letter describing why they should be considered for the role 
they selected. Here are some samples of the excerpts shared at our special assembly: 
Josh (Tour Guide): “I would like to be a tour guide. The first reason is due to my bubbly and energetic 
personality. I could and would serve as a friendly reminder of what our school encourages. I could give 
exciting tours in and out of classrooms. Seeing the work that goes on inside would convince the parents 
to take their children here. No questions would be left unanswered; introducing staff on the way. …..” 
Dash (Kindness Matters Team): “I know that you have your hands full with Kindness Matters and you 
have filled all the spaces for new recruits like me, but I am sure that even though you’ve used all the 
spaces you could still use an extra pair of hands and I am indeed kind, and have hands. I think I could be 
a superb addition to Kindness Matters”. 
Ruben (Gang Green Team): “I would be a good Gang Green Monitor because I have learnt a lot about 
planting and taking care of the garden. After doing it, it made me excited and positive about the day. 
Next year I would like to help with getting our school garden looking good. Behind the art room is an 
area that we could ……..” 
Milla (Art Monitor): “I would like to be an Art Monitor because I love helping Sofia in the art room and I 
have done it most of my school life…….” 
Robbie (IT Monitor): “I think I would be a good IT monitor. I have always wanted to be an IT monitor and 
I have helped untangle charging cords many times. … I could also do virus scans and help people who 
are having trouble on computers”. 
Josie (Weather Monitor): I think I am worthy of this monitor role because I study a lot of non-fiction, such 
as the weather. I am also very good at taking notes in notebooks. In this case, weather” 
Leni (Assembly Monitor): I would like to be a set us Assembly Monitor because of my love of setting 
things up and getting things in their rightful place. I think I would be a good choice because I can get 
everything done in about five or ten minutes”. 
Another important role celebrated at the monitor assembly is the SRC (Student Representative 
Council). Two students from each class from Year 3 – 6 have been selected either by teachers in the 3/4 
area, or voted by their classmates 5/6 area.  
To ensure students were not voted on personalities, year 5/6 wrote an application that identified what 
they would bring to the SRC if they were elected and students voted on the ideas rather than the 
student (no names were given with the ideas). Here is what Beau wrote to her class (no surprise that 
she was voted as their rep!): 
 
Dear 5/6A, 
I am writing this letter to apply for the position as one of your SRC representatives. Here are a few of the 
reasons why I think I would be good at SRC. 
Firstly, I would like to set up a range of additional activities to do at play, including sports and crafts, if you 
don’t have anyone to play with and you don’t want to go to the buddy bench. Secondly, I want to make 
everyone feel like their ideas matter so I would listen to anyone who want to share ideas and take them 
forward to discuss at the SRC meetings. Thirdly, I believe myself to be trustworthy and organised and will 
promise to act with respect, responsibility and integrity to uphold our school values. In conclusion, I believe 
I would make a good SRC representative and hope that you vote for me so school will be a happier and 
brighter place.” 
We are proud of our senior students and their confidence and readiness to be the agents of change in 
their school. This is what student voice and agency looks like and we intend to extend it even further 
and deeper to ensure all students have a voice and a call to action. 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  



 

  



  



 
 

 

  
 

Do you wish to play a team sport in a 
friendly and supportive environment? 

Make New Friends? 
and Have Fun?  

 
Then come along and play Under 12’s 
at the Emerald Junior Football Club. 

Training is Thursday night 
commencing 4pm at Worrell Reserve. 

For any further info please contact: 
Matt Byron (coach) on 0438 653070  

Go Bombers !  
 



  

  
 
 
 Community Notices 

 
 
 

Music Tuition with Chris Walker 
Lessons in piano, guitar and bass guitar during school hours and after.  
Phone 0407 049 012 or email chrisw7@ymail.com 
 
 

Violin & Viola Lessons 
New Teacher details coming soon… 
 
 

Private Ukulele Lessons 
The Patch School students now have the opportunity to take private ukulele lessons. The Patch School 
parent, Jess Dunn, has had 6 years’ experience teaching ukulele to kids and adults and loves teaching 
at The Patch. The cost is $18 for a 20-minute individual lesson or $12 for a 20 minute group lesson 
(subject to suitable pairing). For more information, please call or email. 
0408 102 542 jessdunn.arts@gmail.com 
 

The Importance of Attendance 
Please remember that all students are expected to be in their classroom, ready 

to begin lessons by 9.00am. 

We understand that now and again things don’t go to plan, but all families 

should aim for their children to be at school by this time. 

Parents should also remember that late arrivals or early leavers must be 

signed in or out by their parent or guardian using the system on the iPad at 

the office. The appropriate orange or red tag must also be given to the 

classroom teacher when collecting your child. 

The Department of Education & Training has very specific expectations 

about school attendance and we ask that all parents be mindful of the 

importance of prompt and regular attendance at school. 

Thank you. 

The Department of Education and Training & The Patch Primary School does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser. 
No responsibility is accepted by the Department of Education and Training & The Patch Primary School for accuracy of information contained in 
advertisement or claims made by them. 
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